
Community Engagement Summary 

Licensing and Environmental Assessment 

Community York Factory First Nation 
Methods of Engagement Meeting with York Factory First Nation including a brief presentation and general discussion on the Bipole III 

Transmission Project - May 6, 2010 
Meeting with York Factory First Nation to discuss Bipole III - August 14, 2012 
Meeting with York Factory First Nation to discuss Bipole III - May 3, 2013 
Letter and Memorandum from Chief Constant to Manitoba Hydro regarding York Factory’s engagement in the 
Bipole III Project - May 31, 2013 
Letter from Manitoba Hydro to Chief Constant in response to the May 31, 2013 letter and attached 
memorandum  - June 17, 2013  
Letter to Evelyn Beardy including CD with 5 EPP plans - September 25, 2013: 

• Draft Transmission Access Management Plan, 

• Draft Construction Access Opportunities Mapbook,  

• Draft Keewatinoow Converter Station Access Management Plan,  

• Draft Bipole III Transmission AC Collectors and Construction Power Construction Environmental 
Protection Plan (CEnvPP),  

• Draft Cultural and Heritage Resource Protection Plan - August 6, 2013 
Email from Evelyn Beardy indicating that the community is seeking more information related to the Bipole III 
Environmental Protection Program and York Factory’s involvement in this program 
Email to Evelyn Beardy asking when York Factory would be available to meet to discuss the documents and 
clarify any issues and proposing potential dates for an EPP meeting in York Landing 
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Category Summary of Community Feedback Response and/or Mitigation Environmental 
Protection Program 
Component 

EPP York Factory believes that it is in the vicinity of the 
project, and indicated the community undertakes a 
range of activities in the project area. York Factory has a 
treaty land entitlement (TLE) selection in close proximity 
to the project. 

Manitoba Hydro has committed to meeting 
with the community to better understand the 
community's use of the Project area and 
incorporate any sensitive sites into the 
Environmental Protection Program. 
Manitoba Hydro will also notify the 
community of Project schedule and 
construction activities. 

 

TLE There was discussion of the Environmental Protection 
Plan (EPP), York Factory’s interest in monitoring and 
mitigation, and the potential for York Factory to 
contribute to the development of the plan. York Factory 
indicated they would follow up with MH to plan a 
workshop within the community. 
 

Manitoba Hydro continues to have 
discussions with York Factory First Nation and 
looks forward to meeting to further discuss 
the Environmental Protection Program. 
 

Project 
Environmental 
Protection Plan 
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